Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:10th September 2018

	TIME OF MEETING
	:7.30 pm 

	venue of meeting
	:Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	: ORDINARY

	present
	: Paul nicoll (PN)

	
	: Will hawkins (WH)

	
	: ADRIAN BUTT (AB)

	
	: mary perry (MP)

	
	: Mark Doherty (MD) 

	
	: julie drury (jd)

	Chaired by
	: Richard winch (Rw)

	in attendance
	:  karen   Nightingale (KN)

: CLLR K North (KL)

	Parishioners
	:0


	
	

	
	Apologies:

Cllr P Giddings , Mr H Watkins

	
	Register of Interest
None declared. Adrian Butt completed new register.

	
	Urgent Matters

None raised.

	
	Minutes of meeting 9th July agreed and signed.

	
	Public Participation

None

Matters Arising
It had not been possible to aquire the land registry details for The Old Chapel and surrounding buildings as the Land Registry site did not recognise the address or post code. 

The owners of the Old Chapel were potentially identified through Companies House, although it is not clear if they are indeed the owners. MD to continue to try and identify them. An injunction regarding the work on the Old Chapel had not been complied with and nor has the re-instatement work been carried out. This renders the building unsound and liable to collapse.

A venue is still trying to be secured in Upton for a meeting of VDPC to include Upton residents. MD and WH are trying to source.

Broken sign at bottom of Bulpitts Hill has been replaced but the one at Hatchbury Lane has not. JD to chase TVBC. The chevron sign requested to be placed in Vernham Street is not deemed a priority by HCC. This is felt to be unhelpful since there are increasing numbers of young children living there and an increase in cyclists also. Clerk to add to November agenda.

Chairman had replied to letter from Parishioner re the footpath outside Poplars Farm.

The requirement for community transport has still to be idfentified and reported to TVBC.

Highways Update
Chairman to speak to landowner regarding hedge cutting around the flower meadow which is impeding vision when turning into Bower Lane. A large pothole has been reported on Bower Lane just before Bank Farm.

	.
	PFA Update
A couple of teenagers had been paid to tidy up the playing field and MUGA which they had done satisfactorily, however the issue of insurance and H&S was raised and it was agreed that this practice should not continue. A cleaner has been employed for the pavilion to carry out a deep clean and then to clean up after all home football games. The chairman and clerk had had a meeting with the PFA Treasurer to try and get a better understanding of the accounts. There are 7 bank accounts on total managed by the PFA with a total of approximately £38,000 at their disposal. It was felt this was too many accounts and made a lot of work for the Treasurer. New software is to be looked at to try and help this situation and reduce the number of accounts to a maximum of 3. The playground equimpment is in dire need of updating. Consultation is needed between the School and the PFA to identify requirements. But it should also be recognised that outdoor fitness equipment for adults would be welcome. It was agreed that external companies should be invited to the site and to tender. PN enquired whether the Chair had a copy of the Tree Survey he carried out some years ago. RW to check.

The bonfire night is planned for Nov 2nd. A kick off meeting is to be held tomorrow evening and it is hoped “before and after” teams can be identified to help. Clerk to sort out insurance.

Litter Picking Event.

Afer some discussion it was agreed that this was not really needed and so it was to be taken of future agendas. 

Correspondence 

The proposed drainange mound at the Burydene. The draft Heads of Terms are missing some information, eg mitigating the impact on the school during construction, a proposed start date and duration of work are also unknown It was agreed that a site visit should be arranged with HCC PN and RW to get details finalised.

A ltter from the owner of Davids Cottage regarding the windows in the new building in Back Lane had been received. It is unclear whether the windows meet the requirements of the planning condition regarding obscured glass. PC need to review the planning condition on the TVBC website to see if a contravention has taken place.

The thatching issue at Apple Thatch has been resolved in as much as the parishioner has agrred to remove the combed wheat and replace with long straw.

Councillors Reports. 

Cllr Perry reported that the phone box is in need of painting. MP to ask HW to contact BT to try and arrange for this to happen.

No further sightings of the male who threatened a number of dog walkers have taken place. The issue had been reported to the police and a crime reference number issued. We no longer have a PCSO we can call upon.

	
	Planning

The sub committee had reviewed:

17/01755FULLN High level access door to stables Manor Cottage. No comment.

18/01787/FULLN Single storey extension to 1 Hatchbury Lane. No comment.

Footpaths
It is felt that the footpath at Hen Barn would benefit from a mirror to help pedestrians/walkers to see traffic approaching. RW to ask Andy Harding at HCC.

Finance

Balance in Lloyds account: £20,917.63
Invoices authorised and cheques raised for: 

K Nightingale Q2 salary £569.07

K Nightingale Travel expenses £21.60

K Nightingale Gift for auditor £25.00

VDPFA Maintenance £116.21

Village Hall hire £180 – retrospective approval

Village Hall £1000 donation – retrospective approval

Meeting finished: 8.50pm

Date of next meeting: 12th November 2018. 
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